

Dear Businesses and Residents:

April 19, 2013

Please be informed that beginning April 23, 2013 *Doty Bros. Equipment Co.* will begin relocating new underground conduits for Verizon in conjunction with the new Metro Gold Line facilities. The project will take approx. four weeks.

The streets affected by this work will be Mountain Avenue North and South bound between Duarte Road and Hamilton Road. The work will also affect Duarte Road East and West bound at Mountain Ave. Working hours will be from 7:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M. Monday through Friday, excluding holidays.

Folks, although we will have in place extensive traffic control, both Mountain Avenue North and South bound and Duarte Road East and West bound will remain open to traffic. We do ask that you please slow down and drive carefully within the cone zone in order to protect our workers.

Please be aware that the driveways and businesses at Hamilton Rd. and Mountain (Wal-Mart etc.)will all remain open to traffic and your shopping convenience at all times.

This work is permitted by the City of Duarte. If you have any questions or concerns regarding this project, please feel free to contact our Foremen Matt Price at 562-505-8304 on site daily. Clay Jeffries will be overseeing the construction crew and he can be reached at 562-754-7408 on a 24-Hour response.

We apologize in advance for any inconvenience that this work may cause and we will do our best to get things back to normal as soon as possible.

Thank you,

Clay Jeffries

Superintendant